

III. Find a mistake in the four underlined parts of each sentence.

1. What time does Mai has English class?
A B C D
2. Do you often go at school library when you have free time?
A B C D
3. This is my chair and that are your chairs.
A B C D
4. There are five benchs and two tables in the house.
A B C D
5. Ha Long Bay is the more beautiful natural wonder of Viet Nam.
A B C D
6. Look over there! An old man can't cross the street so we would like to help him now.
A B C D

IV. Read the following text and decide which answer best fits each numbered blank.

Our teacher always motivates us to take (1) ____ in the sports activity, quiz competitions, oral and written activities, debates, scouting, group discussion and (2) ____ activities in the school. Our class teacher teaches us (3) ____ discipline of the school and keeps the school compound clean (4) ____ tidy. Our principal (5) ____ us motivational messages daily on the stage of prayer. We learn (6) ____ honest, truthful, obedient and sincere in our whole life. We learn ____ how to concentrate (7) ____ the study in the class room. Our school organizes a quiz competition, dance competition and sports competition annually which is compulsory for (8) ____ to participate.

1. A. piece B. part C. sort D. type
2. A. same B. similar C. another D. other
3. A. to maintain B. maintain C. maintains D. maintaining
4. A. what B. if C. and D. or
5. A. tell B. tells C. told D. telling
6. A. be B. being C. to be D. been
7. A. on B. at C. in D. to
8. A. we B. our C. ours D. us

V. Read the passage carefully. True or False? Check (✓). Then correct the false sentences and write them in your exercise book.

A new shopping mall is opening in Nam's neighborhood today. It is very different from the present shopping area. All the shops are under one roof. That will be very convenient, especially during the hot and humid summer months. Customers will shop in comfort and won't notice the weather.

Some people in the neighborhood, however, are not happy about the changes. The owners of the small stores on Tran Phu Street think the mall will take their business. Some of the goods in the new stores will be the same as the ones in the small shops, but the stores in the mall will offer a wider selection of products, some at cheaper prices.

The residents and store owners have been concerned about the new mall for a few months. They have organized a community meeting in order to discuss the situation.

	T	F
1. The mall is open six days a week.		
2. There are more than 50 stores in the mall.		
3. Everyone in the neighborhood is pleased with the new mall.		

4. It will be more comfortable to shop in the mall than in the present shopping area.		
5. Some of the stores on Tran Phu Street may have to close.		

VI. Read the following text and answer the question below.

One of the greatest attraction in Africa and one of the most spectacular waterfalls in the world, Victoria Falls is located on the Zambezi River, the fourth largest river in Africa, which is also defining the border between Zambia and Zimbabwe.

Victoria Falls is the only waterfall I the world with a length of more than a kilometer and a height of more than hundred meters. It is also considered to be the largest fall I the world.

The noise of Victoria Falls can be heard from a distance of 40 kilometers, while the spray and mist from the falling water is rising to a height of over 400 meters and can be seen from a distance of 50 kilometers. No wonder that the local tribes used to call the waterfall Mosi-o-Tunya "The smoke that thunders".

1. Where is Victoria Falls located?

.....

2. What is the length and the height of Victoria Falls?

.....

3. How far can the noise of Victoria Fall be heard?

.....

4. How far can we see the spray and mist?

.....

5. What do the local tribes used to call Victoria Falls?

.....

VII. Read the passage and decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F).

New Year's Eve, 31st December, is a time for the British to eat, drink and party when they celebrate the beginning of a New Year. Many people go to Trafalgar Square in London or a street party in their city. Others visit friends or go to pubs and restaurants, which are very crowded on that night.

There is a great atmosphere when everyone waits for Big Ben to strike midnight. Then people kiss and hold hands to sing the traditional Scottish song *Auld Lang Syne*. Many people also light fireworks at midnight. The main tradition is 'First Footing'. This means the first person to come into your house after midnight should be a tall dark-haired man. He should bring a piece of coal, some bread, salt or a bottle of whisky to bring good luck to the family.

A lot of people also make New Year's Resolution; they promise to do things like stop smoking or 'do more exercise' in the New Year. January 1st (and 2nd in Scotland) is a public holiday so their people can recover from their celebrations.

1. On New Year's Eve everyone stays at home.

2. People sing a traditional song at midnight.

3. There are no fireworks on New Year's Eve.

4. It is good luck for a blonde woman to be your first visitor after midnight.

5. Lots of people promise to change in the New Year.

6. New Year's Day is a public holiday in Britain.

VIII. Read and choose the correct answers.

Preparation for Tet, Vietnamese New Year, starts two or three months before the actual celebrations. People try to pay off their debts in advance so that they can be debt-free on Tet. Parents buy new clothes for their children so that the children can wear them when Tet arrives. Because a lot of commercial activities will cease during the celebrations people try to stock up on supplies as much as possible.

In the days leading up to Tet, the streets and market are full of people. Everyone is busy buying food, clothes, and decorating for their house. Each family prepares some special foods for the holiday. Those who live far away from home will try to come home to celebrate Tet with their family. Vietnamese families usually have a family altar to pay respect to their ancestors. During Tet the altar is thoroughly cleaned and new offerings are placed there.

On New Year's Eve, each home is thoroughly cleaned and decorated with flowers and offerings for ancestors by the night before Tet. Many people stay up until midnight to welcome the New Year or go to the pagoda to pray for luck, prosperity, and happiness.

In the morning, actual Tet celebrations begin. The first day of Tet is reserved for the nuclear family. In big cities, the streets are usually empty as most people stay at home or leave the city to visit their close relatives in the countryside. Usually, children dress their new clothes and give their elders the traditional Tet greetings before receiving the lucky money.

1. This passage is about _____.
 A. New Year's Eve
 B. preparation for Tet and Tet holiday
 C. the first day of the New Year
 D. paying debt before Tet
2. Vietnamese children _____.
 A. have to pay off debt before Tet
 B. should not receive any money during Tet
 C. are not allowed to wear new clothes at Tet
 D. receive lucky money from adults during Tet
3. Which is NOT mentioned as a preparation for Tet?
 A. visiting friends and relatives
 B. cooking special foods
 C. decorating houses
 D. paying off debts
4. Which is NOT referred during Tet celebration?
 A. going to the pagoda
 B. the increasing of commercial activities
 C. visiting relatives
 D. wearing new clothes
5. Vietnamese families _____.
 A. do not celebrate Tet if they are poor
 B. only celebrate Tet when they are wealthy
 C. have an altar to worship their ancestors
 D. gather in the streets on the first day of Tet

WRITING

I. Give advice with "should" or "shouldn't", using the words given in brackets

1. You work until 11 every night. (not work so hard)

→

2. Our train leaves at 6 o'clock tomorrow morning. (go to bed early tonight)

→

II. Use the structure "What+(a/ an) + adj + noun!" to make exclamative sentences.

Ex: - The girl is very beautiful.

→ What a beautiful girl!

1. The weather is very awful.

→

2. The meal is very delicious.

→

III. Rewrite the following sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same.

1. My brother often drives to work.

→ My brother often goes _____

2. My sister goes to the market every day on foot.

→ My sister _____

4. Why don't we go out for a while?

→ What about _____

5. My neighbourhood is noisier than your neighbourhood. (QUIET)

→ Your neighbourhood. _____

6. The Riverview Hotel is cheaper than the Palace Hotel. (EXPENSIVE)

→ The Palace Hotel _____

7. A house in the city is more expensive than a house in the country. (CHEAP)

→ A house in the country _____

IV. Exercise. Rewrite the following sentences based on the given words.

E.g: There are twenty classes in our school.

→ *Our school has twenty classes.*

1. Does Phong's school have forty classrooms?

→ Are _____

2. Phuong has a brother, Nam.

→ Phuong is _____

3. My father usually drives to work.

→ My father usually goes _____

4. This house is small.

→ It is _____

5. The bookstore is to the right of the toy store.

→ The toy store _____

6. Does your class have forty students?

→ Are _____

7. That motorbike belongs to Mr. Trung.

→ That is _____

8. Does your father cycle to work?

→ Does your father? _____

9. He goes to work at seven fifteen.

→ He goes to work at a _____

10. This exercise is very difficult and he can't do it.

→ This exercise is too _____

V. Write full sentences, using the suggested words and phrases given.

1. Mexico City/ big/ city/ world.

✂
.....

2. My brother's room/ big/ my room.

✂
.....

3. London/ small/ Tokyo.

✂
.....

4. These buildings/ high/ those buildings

✂
.....